Dear

Okpara Family: Mildred, Adaku, Enoch and Urenna (Home Office Reference O1093479).

I am writing to you urge you to do everything in your power to prevent the deportation of this family to Nigeria. 

Mildred Okpara has been told that she and her three young children must return to Nigeria on Monday 25th October following a Home Office rejection of the latest evidence she submitted in support of her claim for asylum.

I feel that the Home Office has failed to consider her case properly.  As an asylum seeker who arrived in this country before March 2007 Mildred’s claim should be dealt with through the legacy process taking into account the length of time the family have been here, Mildred’s conduct and character and the representations made on their behalf. 
Mildred has lived in the UK for almost 5 years. Her three children have spent the vast majority or all of their lives in the UK. The latest submissions included 71 letters of support from parents, teachers and pupils at her children’s school, her church, people at the various places she has volunteered, and from the wider community. It also included a petition of almost 2700 signatories.  Sheffield City Councillors and the Deputy Prime Minister Nick Clegg have supported her case. The Sheffield Branch of the NUT is also supporting the call for the family to be allowed to stay in safety in Sheffield. This strength of support is testimony to Mildred’s conduct since she arrived in Sheffield – her determination to integrate, to give something back to this community, to improve her English and to volunteer (at the Citizens Advice Bureau, Northern Refugee Centre (REACT) and community radio on Sheffield Live). 
In addition there is clear evidence of real danger to the family if they are returned to Nigeria. Mildred fled Nigeria in 2005 after Biafran separatists tortured and murdered her partner, before physically abusing (then) baby Enoch, and threatening to return to 'finish the job'. She was already in an isolated situation in Nigeria, as she had run away from her family as a 12 year old to escape female genital mutilation. 
Mildred Okpara is a remarkable young woman who is an asset to our community. She is the mother of three delightful little children, who until now have thrived in our community and who know of no other home but Sheffield. 
I implore you to make representations to the Home Secretary asking her to reconsider this legacy case and grant the family leave to remain in the UK outside the immigration rules.
Yours sincerely
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